
Phone Log    January 15, 2016 
 
Site Name:  Appleton City (Coal Tar) (MGP) 
Site ID:  02-45-000042 
 
Name:  Frank Dombrowski, We Energies 
Phone:   
Initiated By:  Borski 
Time: 1:10 PM 
 
Borski left a voice mail message for Dombrowski in the morning and Dombrowski returned the call in 
the afternoon.  Borski communicated the result of the discussion with Alyssa Sellwood and Terry 
Evanson of DNR on 01/14/2016 that high-purge volume (HPV) sampling from SS-1 & SS-5 with 
communication testing limited to within the parking garage is an appropriate investigation.  Dombrowski 
understands that if HPV results indicate the potential for intrusion into indoor air from the subsurface 
that additional investigation and/or mitigation may be necessary. 
 
Dombrowski will communicate this to Natural Resources Technology and submit a revised SVI 
proposal for review and response. 
 
Notes prepared by Jennifer Borski, WDNR 
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